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Dear Brothers and 

Sisters in Christ, 
 

I have had a great summer 

so far getting to know many 

of you. I am thankful I have been able to 

start seeing many of our members who do 

not always get to church.  

 

Our ministry teams are planning some  

wonderful events for the fall. It is an  

exciting time to observe all of the ministries 

and outreach we do here at Holy Trinity.  

 

Two of my favorite experiences so far were 

helping to serve the noon meal at Lebanon  

County Christian Ministries and meeting the  

wonderful team at Domestic  

Violence Initiative. Several  

members donate their time at 

the noon meal and in collecting 

the supplies for the women in 

need at DVI.  

 

This month, I will be blessing any  

educational staff, teachers, and 

students, so I hope our youth will 

bring their backpacks to be 

blessed for the upcoming school 

year. 

 

Please stay tuned as I am  

planning to bring back children’s 

sermons to worship and our 

youth will have a special role in 

this! The Christian Education 

team is also working on plans 

for our youth outside of worship. 

I will be assisting with the  

confirmation youth and offer 

them tidbits of my faith,  

Biblical knowledge, and  

encouragement as I am 

able. 

 

    In the meantime, I hope you all continue       

    to have a safe and restful summer and  

    fall!  

 

  See you around, 

 

 

 

    

 

       Pastor Althea 
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Church Council Members 
Neal Galbraith (President) 

Louise Lundquist (Vice President) 

Nancy Brightbill (Secretary) 

Brad Bishop (Church Treasurer)  

Kathy Bishop  

Jay Brown 

Jack Derfler 

Karen Fitting 

Pam Gainer 

Jessie Green 

Scott Hower 

Lynn Kern 

Henry Wampler 

Committee Chair Persons 
Worship/Music—Paul Copenhaver 

Finance—Horace Ehrgood  

Christian Education—Elizabeth Hershey 

Property—Henry Wampler 

Archives— Position Vacant 

Social Ministry—Jim Dibert 

Social Activities—Stephanie Kaylor 

 
 
 
 

Our Vision...Our mission is to grow in faith and 

discipleship, share the Good News of Jesus through 

word and deed, love others as Christ loves us, and 

celebrate life in Christ through worship, sacraments 

and service. 

Our Mission...We are a community of  

believers who come together in: 

Worship to be transformed by the presence of  

Jesus Christ in and through God's gift of Word and  

Sacrament. 

Christian Education to deepen our faith and 

strengthen us in faithful service, trusting in the  

creative activity of the Holy Spirit. 

Friendship to celebrate our unity in Christ and  

sustain and nurture each other as we journey with 

Him in our day-to-day lives. 

Stewardship to gratefully use the time, talents and 

possessions we have been given in furthering our  

mission in response to Jesus' call and the leading of 

the Holy Spirit. 

Evangelism to share the Jesus story so that others 

may come to know God's reconciling grace and the 

peace, joy and hope that his divine grace gives. 

Social Ministry to respond to the spiritual, mental 

and physical needs of our neighbors and advocate for 

the poor, hungry and vulnerable peoples of the world. 

Calling all youth: You are invited to bring your  

backpack to Worship Service on Sunday, September 

8 at 9 a.m. for a special blessing. This is also the 

first day of Sunday School.  

Bring your pet(s), a stuffed animal friend, or photo to 

be blessed by Pastor - Wednesday, October 2 at 7 

p.m. in the parking lot (behind the Church)  

Mark your calendars! There will be a Reformation 

Sunday Celebration on October 27 following  

Worship Service. Learn more about Holy Trinity by 

participating in a station scavenger hunt. Take a 

look at our Archives. Following the event, there will 

be light refreshments in the Social Room. There will 

be no Sunday School that day.  
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Upcoming Events: 
 

September 28: Party with a Purpose at Kirchenwald 

 

October 1-3: Adult Study Retreat at Nawakwa 

 

October 6: Capture the Flag at Kirchenwald 

 

October 27: Fall Foliage Day at Kirchenwald &  

Nawakwa 

 

November 3: Annual Quilt Auction at Nawakwa 

 

November 8-10: Women’s Craft Retreat at Nawakwa 

Prayer Partners 
 
If you would like your name  

added to the list for prayer, 

please call the church office,  

717-273-8567 or email at  

stephanie@trinityleb.org.   

 

If you no longer wish to be      

included in the prayer update 

list, please let the Church  

Office know to remove your  

name.  

    

We ask our readers to include the following people in 

their prayers:    

 

Bryan Albright, Barb Atwood, Barb Baeckert, Linda 

Blessing, Roy Brossman, Terry Clearwater, Monique & 

Jack Derfler, Jim Dibert, Deb Dobson, Susie Eckert, 

Dan Fox, Mo Gockley, Mike and Nancy Hentz, Patty 

Hess, Joette Hollinger, Bella Johnson, Raymond Kohr, 

Doris Kreiser, Jim & Judi Light, Dean Mitchell, Julia 

Schott, George Smith, Marie Smith, Ernie Thompson, 

Nancy Warner, and Mary Yeagley. 

Church Treasurer’s Financial Summary - July 2024 
  
   Month of May  Actual Year to Date Budget Year to Date 

Income   $17,040  $132,723  $171,016 

Expenses  $18,532  $172,398  $177,169 
 

Net Income  ($1,492)  ($39,975)  ($6,153) 

September Worship Schedule  
 

September 1, 8, 15, 22, and 29 

          9:00 AM—Traditional Service  

          10:15 AM— Sunday School for all ages 

 

Online Worship Service:  

Our online worship will continue to be available.  

You can find the service by going to  

https://www.trinityleb.org/links. Here you will  

find links to the live-stream, the bulletin, and the  

replay of the service so that you can watch at any  

time you wish during the week. 
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DIRT & The Soil We Walk On 
By Pastor Althea 

 

I visited the jobsite of my new home recently 

and accidentally stepped in some fresh mud 

from the previous day of rain. Luckily, I was 

wearing old sneakers! I have watched as my 

new home is being built and it got me thinking. 

The foundation of the home is built within the 

dirt. The land around the job site is quite dirty 

and when it rains, and it gets quite muddy. Lots 

of good things begin with dirt. 

 

Jesus didn’t say a whole lot 

about dirt. He ‘mentions, 

“Wherever you enter a 

house, stay there until you 

leave the place. If any 

place will not welcome you 

and they refuse to hear 

you, as you leave, shake 

off the dust that is on your 

feet as a testimony against 

them.” So, they went out 

and proclaimed that all 

should repent. They cast 

out many demons and 

anointed with oil many who 

were sick and cured them. 

(Mark 6:10-13).” Of 

course, other scripture 

verses mention the earth 

but not too many speak of dirt or mud. 

 

In a way, we can almost assume the disciples and 

Jesus would be dirty quite frequently. A few of them 

were fisherman (fish don’t exactly smell clean by our 

standards today) and whenever they traveled, they 

walked everywhere. In Biblical times, roads were not 

paved as they are today, so dirt must have been all 

over. When it rained, some places probably got  

muddy too. 

 

In modern times, we like to feel clean. We like to 

keep ourselves out of the dirt, out of the mud, and 

on dry pathways. However, dirt is good! We need 

soil. Here’s an excerpt from Jesus’ “Parable of the 

Sower” in Mark 4: “…

Other seeds fell into good 

soil and brought forth 

grain, growing up and 

increasing and yielding 

thirty and sixty and a 

hundredfold. (Mark 4:8)” 

 

When we plant a garden, 

when we plant crops, 

they are all planted in 

soil. Our rolling hills in  

Pennsylvania are fertile 

and produce good crops. 

When we plant in good 

soil, our crops multiply and produce good fruit! The 

dirt holds our homes, our church building, and soil 

provides a home for many creatures and plants. The 

same is true in ministry. Ministry carries us to many 

places and many different people. When we plant the 

Good News among our friends and neighbors, we  

never know what good fruit may come from our words 

and actions!  

 

God calls us to do what we can, where we are, in the 

time that we have. Sometimes we will get dirty and 

sometimes we will be called to plant our ministry in 

new soil. The soil we build in, plant in, and walk on 

carries us to all kinds of places in Jesus’ name. Amen. 
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 The income for June was a little higher than the 

normal $13,000 - $15,000, totaling $19,953.  

 

 The income for July included $10,729.00 in     

offering for the month.  A little lower than June. 

 

 The water/sewer for 2nd quarter was a little higher 

than normal at $369.55. This is still being looked 

into. 

 

 Camping Scholarship monies was used in full.  

There is thought to have been 7 campers this 

summer from our church. 

 

 Pastor reported that she is consistently hearing 

from several shut-in members that they cannot 

hear her while watching the service online.  She 

would really like to have the sound system looked 

at and fixed if the cost would be reasonable. 

 

 Pastor will be on vacation over her birthday from 

8/30 – 9/3/24 as well as 10/9 - 10/22/24 for 

moving. Supply Pastors:  Rev Michael Yesenko – 

9/1/24 & Rev Bonnie Oplinger  -  10/13/24 & 

10/20/24. 

 

 The exhaust fan and kitchen refrigerator were 

fixed on 8/21/24.  

 Security Camera Update:  The security cameras 

are being installed. There are 3 cameras working 

in the back parking lot so far, one camera  

 installed on Lehman Street and one looking down 

the back alley. The work will be completed next 

week. 

 

 Pastor Althea’s installation is scheduled for     

Sunday September 29, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.   

 

 Childcare Update:  The Nursery carpeting has 

been professionally cleaned.  The cabinets and 

cubicles were emptied and have been painted in 

the Nursery & the Toddler room.  The furniture 

and toys not needed by the childcare have been 

removed from these rooms. The final inspection 

will be on Monday August 26, 2024. Everything 

will be ready by September 1st.  The first day of 

operation is scheduled for Monday September 9, 

2024. 

 

 There was a brief discussion on finding a youth 

representative for Council. 

 

Highlights of Church Council Meeting August 22, 2024 

          Robert Smith 
 
On August 6, Robert Smith celebrated his 100th birthday! He is shown 

here with a Senate citation from Senator Gebhard. Robert is a proud  

father of six children, eight grandchildren, and nine great-grandchildren. 

He served our country with honor and distinction as a member of the  

United States Army during World War II and the Korean War. It’s not too 

late to send a card! His address is found with the August birthdays. 
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        LCCM Food Bank Item  
 
   The items requested in  

  September is condiments and sugar.  

       Items can be brought 

    to the church at any 

time and placed in the red shopping cart  labeled 

“LCCM Food Bank” located in  THE GIVING PLACE 

(Arnold St. side annex of Luther’s Place). 
 

Please continue your generosity by continuing to  

donate to the Food Bank. Your donations are  greatly  

needed and appreciated. 

September 25: 

Rattlesnakes  

Demystified  

by Dr. Scott  

Boback 

 
Snakes in general, and rattlesnakes in particular, are 

probably one of the most abhorred animals in the 

western Hemisphere. Some of this fear is because 

rattlesnakes are venomous and can harm or kill  

people. But do we really know much about them?  In 

this talk we will journey into the world of a rattlesnake 

to reveal how they sense their environment, how and 

when they use their venom, and how they obtain  

water when none can be found. Hopefully by the end 

of the talk you will gain a greater appreciation for 

these often maligned animals. Dr. Scott Boback is a 

Professor in the Biology Department at Dickinson  

College where he has been teaching and doing  

research since 2007.  An animal ecologist with a  

focus in herpetology, Dr. Boback is widely known for 

his groundbreaking research on snakes – specifically 

constrictors.  Two of his research findings regarding 

boas detecting their prey’s heartbeat, as well as  

debunking the myth that constrictors kill their prey via 

suffocation, were covered by dozens of media outlets, 

including The New York Times, BBC, National  

Geographic, Smithsonian, MSNBC and German Public 

Radio. Some of his work has been the subject of video 

productions that can be seen on the Discovery  

Channel, National Geographic Explorer, and National 

Geographic Television. Current research in  

Dr. Boback’s lab focuses on the biomechanics of 

jumping in American Toads, the use of American 

Toads in organic farm pest management, and the 

ecology and behavior of Prairie Rattlesnakes in the 

Rocky Mountains. 

Spang Crest Needs Your Generosity! 
 

As with most nursing homes, 

your generosity adds to our 

residents’ lives and activity  

programming. Listed below are 

some of the typical prizes that 

our residents would choose to 

take off the prize cart. Any of 

these donations or any other 

items would be greatly  

appreciated.  

 

 Kleenex (boxes and tissues packs) 

 Candy (individually wrapped): chocolate bars,   

sugar free hard and/or chocolate candy, hard  

candy, Tic-Tac packages 

 Snack Foods: pretzel bags, snack packages,  

cookies, crackers (peanut butter or cheese) 

 Jewelry (mainly long necklaces) 

 Perfume and/or Cologne 

 After Shave, Body Spray, and/or Hand Lotions 

 Quarters to spend in the Gift Shop 

 Adult Coloring Books  

 Colored Pencil Packs 

 Small Notebooks (to write in) 

 Small Stuffed Animals 

 

For more information, please contact Marian Brandt 

at 717-273-4385. Donations can be placed in The 

Giving Place in the bin marked “Spang Crest.” 

Welcome Gisell Gonzalez Family Childcare to Holy 

Trinity Lutheran Church! They will be using the Nursery 

and Toddler Rooms starting September 9. They will be 

here Monday through Friday from 5 a.m. to 6:30 p.m.  
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Medical  

Equipment & 

Supplies 
 

We have a small lending 

“library” of equipment 

and new medical supplies 

that are available for use by members of Holy  

Trinity. Some of the items include: wheelchairs,  

shower chairs, medical bed, pads for beds, adult  

diapers, and more. These items are available at no 

cost to you. If you have a need or would like to donate 

an item, please contact the Church Office at  

717-273-8567.  

Aluminum Can Collection 
 
The church  

continues to  

collect aluminum 

cans for recycling.  

Please bring the 

aluminum cans 

(rinsed &  

flattened) to the 

church weekdays 

during church  

office hours, or bring them along to church, Sunday 

School, or any other church function.  A container for 

them is located in THE GIVING PLACE (Arnold St. side 

annex of Luther’s Place).   
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It’s that time of year again! The fresh fruits and  

vegetables are coming into season and the Church 

ladies have been busy turning these goodies into jam 

and chow chow. Strawberry and peach jam: 1/2 pints 

$2.75 each; pints $5 each. Chow chow: pint $4; quart 

$8. Louise Battistelli and Linda Brandt will be selling 

our goodies before and after Church or you may  

contact the Church Office 717-273-8567, if you would 

like any to pick up during the week.  
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YOUR KNOTS ARE NEEDED 
 

Join in the fun and fellowship at St. Luke’s! The  

second Wednesday of every month, a group from Holy Trinity travel to 

Schafferstown to create much needed quilts. You don’t need to sew! 

The quilts are created by tying knots. The group runs from 9 a.m. to 

12 noon. If you would like to learn more or join in, please  

Contact:  

LaRue Galbraith (717) 273-3606 

Betty Schriver (717) 926-4425 

Louise Lundquist (717) 274-5282 

The new school year began on August 26th.  Please join me in prayer 

for all school students, teachers and staff as they return to school 

once again this year.  

 

Loving God please bless this new school year. We pray for the  

children.  Bless them with joy at seeing friends, excitement at new 

experiences and a love of learning.  May confidence be their  

foundation, may grace be their guide and may hope be their  

compass toward a bright future. We pray for the teachers. Enable 

them to teach with wisdom for they help to shape the mind.  Equip 

them to teach with truth for they help to shape the conscience.   

Encourage them to teach with vision for they help to shape the  

future.  Empower them to teach with love for they help to shape the 

world. Together we pray that it will be a year filled with your grace, 

favor and goodness. We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ our 

Lord.  Amen 

 

Together may we give our children the roots to grow and the wings to 

fly. Thank you.   

 

- Karen Weaver 
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Mission Trip 2024  
 

On Sunday, June 23rd, seven volunteers arrived at 

Camp Kirchenwald to stay the week for our mission 

trip. Throughout the week, 33 others joined us during 

the day to do our work from 5 Lebanon County  

Lutheran churches: Trinity, Friedens, Zion’s Lutheran 

in Jonestown, Millcreek Lutheran, and Trinity  

Lutheran, Colebrook. We also had volunteers from 

Holy Spirit and Gavel Hill United Methodist churches 

in Palmyra.  

 

Camp Kirchenwald and Wittel Farm Property Manager, 

Pastor Mark Russell, had prepared several projects 

for us to do. We are so proud of our youth volunteers 

who really dedicated themselves to this mission! 

 

Monday, 21 volunteers traveled to Wittel Farm. Most 

of our workers moved mulch including Zac Kaylor and 

Camden Snyder who had a blast driving the tractor. 

Seven people stained picnic tables and benches. Four 

of our skilled men started the roof replacement over 

the dining room which was completed in 2 ½ days. 

We so enjoyed a visit from Pastor Connie Youse! 

 

The work the rest of the week was completed at Camp 

Kirchenwald where the counselors, kitchen staff and 

everyone we came in contact with were very  

appreciative of what we were accomplishing there. 

Craig Brightbill led a crew with Ron Birch who worked 

for 4 days replacing pavers on the walkway to 

SchreiberHaus which now looks fantastic! Zac Kaylor 

and Sammy Seiders did an outstanding job helping to 

erect a car port in 3 ½ days. London Seiders cleaned 

like nobody’s business with Nancy Brightbill, Beth 

Moore and her granddaughter, Madelyn, and others in 

both SchreiberHaus and Myers retreat center. Karen 

Fitting was a carpet shampooing machine taking 3 

days to clean the carpeted areas in SchreiberHaus. 

Denise McDaniels and her daughter Erinn Rowe  

enjoyed working together by eliminating a very  

invasive plant, Asian Knotwood and staining benches. 

Tending to trees and lessons in botany were led by 

our own Jim Logan. Kitty Logan, Pastor Althea, Judy 

Cassel, Carol Koehler and Karen and Terry Weaver 

were on that crew.  

 

Other projects included: Staining of benches, picnic 

tables and a lifeguard stand, gardening, clearing 

paths of debris, painting of exterior doors and the  

Wittel Farm dining room ceiling, mowing, moving  

furniture and materials in the barn, power washing a 

trailer, cleaning out and modifying the pool shed and 

a wood shed. Alizah Engel pitched in where needed 

including helping to move the wood pile.  

 

Continued on page 10 
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Continued from page 9, Mission Trip 2024 

 

Those of us who stayed at camp spent our evenings 

going for ice cream, walking the labyrinth, watching 

Vanessa Brown’s movies produced by Sherwood  

Baptist Church in Georgia, and going to the camp’s 

evening worship and snack. Heather Buffington was 

happy taking pictures, delivering water and apples, 

doing paperwork, and administrative work this week.  

 

It takes a lot of people to organize a mission trip! 

Heather Buffington and Denise McDaniels work very 

well together doing the preliminary work and making 

decisions during the work week. Thank you to Judy 

Cassel and Denise McDaniels who took charge of our 

fundraisers. Our core group of organizers and  

representatives from each church did such a great 

job. 

 

Our daily devotions focused on the fruits of the spirit. 

We witnessed love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control 

this week as we created Christian community working 

side by side. Denise McDaniels and Heather  

Buffington are so impressed with the work ethic  

exhibited by all volunteers! Thank you so very much 

for donating your time, energy and expertise. It was 

another successful mission trip. The 40 member  

Lebanon Lutheran Mission Team rocks!! 

 

Heather Buffington & Denise McDaniels 

Mission Trip Coordinators 
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Bell Ringers to Begin 

New Season 
 

Come join the fun and  

fellowship of ringing for the 

Lord. Please contact Heather 

Buffington (717) 926-3917 for 

more information and/or to let 

her know of your interest. 

 

Praise Ringers (4th grade through adult - Beginner 

choir) No experience necessary. Want to just give it a 

try? Come for a few rehearsals before you make a 

commitment. Don’t read music? Not a problem - we 

offer on-the-job training. Have a seasonal conflict? 

(sports, band, etc)? We’ll work around it. Need a ride? 

We’ll arrange one for you. Rehearsals are in Luther’s 

Place on Monday evenings from 6:00-7:00PM starting 

on Sept 9. Praise Ringers play in one church service a 

month, October through May. 

 

Psalm Ringers (Experienced ringers) Rehearsals are in 

Luther’s Place on Monday evenings from 7:00 - 8:30 

PM starting on Sept 9. Psalm Ringers play in one 

church service a month, September through May, as 

well as occasional additional performances.  

Choir Season is 

Right Around 

the Corner 
 

Senior choir will begin 

rehearsals on Tuesday  

evenings at 7:00pm in the choir room beginning  

September 10th.  The senior choir normally sings at 2 

Sunday services a month, and a few special church 

services through May.  We are flexible with your 

schedule, and we would love to see new members 

give it a try.   

 

Youth choir is for any youth in 3rd grade or higher.  We 

will be rehearsing in the choir room right after church 

until the start of Sunday school beginning Sunday 

September 8th.  The youth will be singing occasionally 

throughout the church year.  Being able to read music 

is not required and we are happy to teach what is 

needed. 

 

I hope you or your children consider singing in a choir 

this year.  Like Psalm 98 sates “Make a joyful noise 

unto the LORD, all the earth: make a loud noise, and 

rejoice, and sing praise.” 

 

Please contact me if you need more information Paul 

“PJ” Copenhaver (717) 507-8247. 

WELCA thanks you for your generous contributions to 

our Lutheran World Relief school kits and personal 

care kits campaign this year.  On September 22nd I 

will share with you the totals for this campaign and 

make an additional request for monetary assistance 

with the shipping costs to provide these kits to people 

in need around the world.  Cash or check donations 

can be made by placing a blue WELCA envelope  

designated for Lutheran World Relief Shipping Costs 

in the offering plate.  Check donations should be 

made payable to Holy Trinity Lutheran Church with  

Lutheran World Relief Shipping Costs written in the 

memo line.  Thank you again for all the support you 

have bestowed on this campaign thus far and we 

would be grateful if you would consider this additional 

donation to help reduce shipping costs to ensure 

these kits are delivered to people in areas of greatest 

need throughout the world. 

 

- Karen Weaver, WELCA Projects Chair 

Saturday, October 5 

at 12 p.m. 

This event is 

open to your 

family and 

friends!  

Sign-up sheets at both  Welcome  Tables or call the Church Office.  
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On July 9th Pastor Althea and I delivered 6 cardboard 

boxes filled with personal care items to Domestic  

Violence Intervention. This summer collection was 

conducted by the Women of the ELCA and supported 

by you, our congregation. We delivered 17  

deodorants, 1 Bodycology fragrance mist, 1 bottle of 

eye glass lens cleaner, 36 emery boards, 48  

disposable shavers, 2 cans of shave cream, 7 bottles 

of body wash, 64 bars of soap, 7 bottles of liquid 

hand soap and 1 refill bottle, 3 bottles of mouth rinse, 

63 toothbrushes, 34 tubes of toothpaste, 6 dental 

floss and 2 packages of dental picks, 1 lip balm, 1 

bag of cough drops, 6 packages of band aids, 3  

packages of baby wipes, 17 bottles of shampoo, 5 

bottles of conditioner, 145 combs, 7 brushes,  12  

bottles of body lotion, 12 packages of feminine  

products, 24 rolls of toilet tissue, 3 packages of facial 

tissue, 30 children’s books, 5 Moosh-Moosh pillows, 5 

sets of children’s clothing, 9 bras, 17 pair of women’s 

underwear, 6 pair of girls’ underwear, 3 pair of boys’ 

underwear and 9 pair of socks. The DVI staff were 

very pleased to be the recipient of these donations 

and very thankful for our church’s generosity. Thank 

you for participating in this WELCA endeavor.   

 

- Karen Weaver, Projects Chair, Women of the ELCA  

Psalm Ringers at the Mt. Gretna Handbell Festival on August 3 
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        Winifred (Winnie) Youse 

 305 South 3rd Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

17 - Jessie Green 

 326 Canal Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17046 
 

19 - Daniel Hershey (celebrating his 16th birthday) 

 615 Bollman Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

        Robert (Bob) Kise 

 1213 Washington Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

20 - Alice Basselgia 

 1530 Sholly Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

21 - Lucy Snyder (celebrating her 12th birthday) 

 19 Fox Run Road 

 Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

22 - Cathy Michael 

 151 Weidman Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17046 
 

23 - Courtney Kirsch 

 30 East Main Street, Apt. 1 

 Palmyra, PA 17078 
 

25 - Margaret Arnold 

 264 Hughes Road 

 King of Prussia, PA 19406 
 

        Mari Beth Nye 

 PO Box 9 

 Schaefferstown, PA 17088 
 

27 - Bonita (Bonnie) Battistelli 

 1133 Alpha Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

        Monique Derfler 

 598 East High Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

        Dan Donmoyer 

 725 South 5th Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

 

Please consider sending a belated card or giving 

them a phone call to celebrate their special day.  

1 - Denise Umberger 

 120 Ruth Drive 

 Myerstown, PA  17067 
 

      Mary Yeagley 

 1 Margaret Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

2 - Sara Ann Haak 

 Cornwall Manor, Box 125 

 109 Corson 

 Cornwall, PA 17016 
 

5 - Chelsey Johnson 

 35 Canal Street  

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

6 - Robert Smith 

 Linden Village 

 100 Tuck Court 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

7 - Katherine (Kitty) Logan 

 810 Hill Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

11 - Derek Kern 

 740 Prescott Drive 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

        Richard (Rick) Rhoade 

 2025 Hill Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

14 - Zachery Kaylor (celebrating his 15th birthday) 

 307 Lehman Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17046 
 

15 - Karen Fitting 

 810 Kochenderfer Road  

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

16 - Nathan Brossman 

 301 Klein Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

        Judith (Judy) Cassel 

 Box 8 

 Mt. Gretna, PA 17064 
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24 - Charley Bullock (celebrating her 10th birthday) 

 326 Kauffman Road 

 Annville, PA  17003 

      

        Sam Smith 

 823 South 12th Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

25 - Joanne Hitz 

 698 Zinn’s Mill Road 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

        Beth Moore 

 67 Helene Court 

 Hamburg, PA  19526 
 

26 - Susie Eckert 

 701 Noble Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 

 

27 - Sandra Wampler 

 One Behney Drive 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 

 
 

 

Please consider sending a card or giving them a  

phone call to celebrate their special day.  

2 - Randy Nye 

 PO Box 9 

 Schaefferstown, PA  17088 

  

     Pastor Althea Seidel 

 c/o Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

 723 Lehman Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 

 

      Sue Ann Whitmire 

 520 Cherry Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

8 - Linda Blouch 

 6 Cherry Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 

 

     George Eckert 

 701 Noble Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

11 - Bryan Albright 

 3 Timothy Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 
 

13 - Marian Brandt 

 1103 Elm Street 

 Lebanon, PA  17042 

 

       Michael Fario-Kohr (celebrating his 9th birthday) 

 371 North 5th Street 

 Lebanon, PA 17046 
 

16 - Barb Eisenhauer 

 732 South 4th Avenue 

 Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

18 - Virginia Adams 

 PO Box 471 

 Jonestown, PA  17038 
 

20 - Hannah Kern 

 740 Prescott Drive 

 Lebanon, PA  17046 
 

22 - Sue Hoyer 

 Traditions of Hershey 

 100 North Larkspur Drive, Apt. 239 

 Palmyra, PA  17078 
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Sunday, September 22 

18th Sunday after Pentecost 

Jeremiah 11:18 -  20 

Psalm 54 

James 3:13—4:3, 7 - 8a 

Mark 9:30 - 37 

 

Sunday, September 29 

19th Sunday after Pentecost 

Numbers 11:4 - 6, 10 - 16, 24 - 29 

Psalm 19:7 - 14 

James 5:13 - 20 

Mark 9:38 - 50 

 

Sunday, October 6 

20th Sunday after Pentecost 

Genesis 2:18 - 24 

Psalm 8 

Hebrews 1:1 - 4; 2:5 - 12 

Mark 10:2 - 16 

Lectionary Readings 
 

Sunday, September 1 

15th Sunday after Pentecost 

Deuteronomy 4:1 - 2, 6 - 9 

Psalm 115 

James 1:17 - 27 

Mark 7:1 - 8, 14 - 15, 21 - 23 

 

Sunday, September 8 

16th Sunday after Pentecost 

Isaiah 357:4 - 7a 

Psalm 146 

James 2:1 - 10 [11 - 13] 14 - 17 

Mark 7:24 - 37 

 

Sunday, September 15 

17th Sunday after Pentecost 

Isaiah 50:4 - 9a 

Psalm 116:1 - 9 

James 3:1 - 12 

Mark 8:27 - 38 
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